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Heather Phillips 
Chair, Napa County Planning Commission 
1195 Third Street, 2nd Floor 
Napa, CA 94559 
 

Chair Phillips, 

I am writing in support of George Grodahl’s application for his Chanticleer winery project. 

George is a friend and well-respected property owner of a parcel just outside the Yountville 

town limits, along the south border of the California Veterans Home. 

Chanticleer’s estate grapes were planted in 1994 and Mr. Grodahl has been producing wine 
offsite since 2000. His winery application was filed well over a year ago. 
 
The application calls for building a winery with the capacity to produce 10,000 gallons of wine 
on a 40-acre parcel with a modest number of visitors. It would be located on a private road, 
Vineyard View Drive, and the plans have been well received by neighbors. I understand from 
George that several have written letters in support of the project. 
 
The winery would be built on the footprint of an existing barn with no impact on neighboring 
view corridors. The project fits the recommended conditions of use drafted by APAC and 
recently accepted by the Board of Supervisors for an application that qualifies under the 
proposed small winery category. 
 
The project meets many of the general tenants put forth by APAC and the Planning 
Commission, including a winery operation that fits the scale of a parcel, limited development 
area that does not remove vineyards or another agricultural use, and compliance with the 
primary road setback. 
 
The only variance would be from the 300-foot setback from the private, gated road. Such a 
variance would be appropriate based on the slope of the parcel and avoidance of any 
significant negative visual, noise, traffic or other production impacts on neighboring properties. 
  
I understand an exception requested in the original application related to a turn lane 
requirement on Solano Avenue has been granted by the County’s traffic engineer, which 
seems appropriate given the low volume of vehicle traffic in that area and the space limitations 
created by the Vine Trail route opposite the Vineyard View Drive entrance on Solano Avenue. 
 
I appreciate your consideration and recommend your approval of this project. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
John F. Dunbar 
Mayor of Yountville 














